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BUSINESS DIVISION COMPUTER INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY
ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETNG

April 13, 2018
Minutes
Gita Runkle called the meeting to order at 9:10am.

Attendance: Kathleen Bailey, Vanessa Chavez, Brenda Harlow, Elma Hartunian, Aaron Perez, Salvador Perez, Michael Rios, Lawrence Seymour, Larry Taylor, Louis Varga, Jon Whitford  
Welcome and Introductions  
Gita Runkle welcomed everyone and shared her vision as the new dean for the Business Division: K-12 outreach and bringing industry and students closer together through career fairs, internships, industry guest speakers, etc.  Participants introduced themselves. 

March 2, 2017 Minutes
Minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed and accepted.
Enrollment 

Dean Runkle gave an update about enrollments, which have been decreasing for the past 3 years.  With the hiring of a full-time dean for the Business Division, we are now starting to focus on outreach again, e.g.: career fairs, concurrent enrollment, and extracurricular partnerships (such as CyberPatriot, geared towards mentoring K-12 schools in national cybersecurity competitions). 

Degrees and Certificates Update

Brenda Harlow introduced herself as the new instructor hired for Cybersecurity.  She did a PowerPoint presentation on the new Cybersecurity degree and certificates that the CIT department is creating, many of which are currently going through the college’s Curriculum Committee for approval and then will go to the Chancellor’s Office. 
Curriculum  
Ms. Harlow gave an update on where the college is in pursuit of the designation of Center of Academic Excellence in Two Year Education (CAE2Y) in Cyber Defense.  The college is still at the early stages and plans to submit a letter of intent this semester. 
Ms. Harlow also proposed new curriculum for the Amazon Web Services (AWS) certificate (AKA developer operations (dev ops) or cloud computing). Jon Whitford called for a vote. 
· CIT 112 – Intro to DevOps (3 Units)
· CIT ??? - Intro to Cloud Computing (1.5 Units?)
· CIT 127 – Intro to Python (3 Units)
· CIT ??? - Database Essentials in AWS (3 Units?)
· CIT ??? - Compute Engines in AWS (3 Units?)
· CIT ??? - Security in AWS (1.5 Units?)
· CIT ??? - Linux I (3 Units?)
· CIT ??? - Infrastructure as Code (1.5 Units?)
· CIT ??? - Software Deployment in AWS (1.5 Units)
The committee unanimously voted to approve the AWS certificate curriculum, to include CIT 112 Intro to Dev Ops, in place of CIT 101, as the introductory course in the certificate.  The committee also suggested that a portion of the Compute Engines course include the topic of virtualization. Ms. Harlow added that the dev ops certificate is being created with the standards of CAE2Y in mind.
Strong Workforce Program, Regional NetLab & Cybersecurity Project Lead
Dean Runkle informed the committee that Rio Hondo College was the college lead for a Strong Workforce Program (SWP) Cybersecurity & NetLab Regional Project.  This project is funding a regional NetLab hub based at Coastline College that the Los Angeles participating colleges can access as a virtual lab for their students.  Also, participating colleges are building and/or expanding their cybersecurity curriculum through the SWP funding.   

Business & Computer Technology Conference – Nov. 2018
Dean Runkle informed the committee that the Business Division is planning a Business & Computer Technology Conference in November 2018.  The format is tentatively planned to include panelists, tables/booths for industry organizations as well as university transfer programs.  The Conference will also feature staffing agencies that will provide mock interviews and other participating organizations will be offered the opportunity to interview, too.  Leading up to the Conference, workshops will be offered to students on resume writing, cover letter writing, interviewing and networking skills. 
Advisory Member Business Contact Information Form

The Business Division is updating their contact list and advisory members were asked to fill out a form confirming their contact information. 

Next Meeting 

Dean Runkle asked the committee if they would like to meet every six months or every year.  The committee felt that every year was sufficient, unless there was a lot of new curriculum going through the pipeline in the future that needed their approval at a faster pace, then every 6 months would be good, as needed.   
Additional Comments 
Kathleen Bailey asked about the status of other curriculum, such as the Business Information Worker (BIW) curriculum that the Chancellor’s Office is encouraging schools and colleges to pursue.  Dean Runkle shared that the Business Division is actively working on identifying which BIW certificates we’d like to pursue and that the Division plans to start the curriculum development process within the next month or two.  Dean Runkle agreed that the Business Division should include a presentation on such curriculum in the future.  
Closing Remarks
Dean Runkle thanked the committee members for their time and adjourned the meeting.
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